

June 28, 2010

MEMORANDUM

TO:

District Board of Trustees

FROM:

Barbara R. Sloan, President

SUBJECT:

Donation of Artwork

Item Description:

An item relating to the acceptance of a proposed donation of art.

Overview:

Per Foundation and College policy, gifts of artwork must be accepted by the College President and/or Board of Trustees.

The TCC Foundation has been offered a sculpture titled "Eternity", which was created by renowned artist Ralph Hurst. The piece would be a significant addition to the College's collection of Hurst pieces as it is an earlier piece than those currently included in the Hurst collection. The sculpture has been appraised at \$10,000.

Salient Facts:

TCC's Fine Art Exhibition and Collection Committee has reviewed the piece and recommends that the Board of Trustees accept the gift and display it in the Ralph Hurst Gallery.

At its meeting held June 17, the TCC Foundation Board voted to accept this piece.

Past Actions:

N/A

Future Actions:

N/A

Funding/Financial Matters:

N/A

Staff Resource:

Robin C. Johnston

Recommended Action:

Accept the donation and receive the piece into the Hurst Collection.

